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To: Gregg Mandsager, City Administrator

CO: Nancy Lueck, Finance Director
Cinda Hilger, Secretary

From: Jon Koch, WRRF Director

Date: Sept 29, 2019

Re: Air Permitting Assistance

INTRODUCTION: The City has requested the assistance of Stanley Consultants to permit
the existing biogas burner. This is required by the DNR and must be done now to avoid fines and
move the HSW project forward. The work proposed is for $15,600. This cost will be added to the
HSW project.

BACKGROUND: During the last construction project an air permit for the new biogas
burner was not obtained. There is no background records on why this was done and the DNR has
no record of the burner being installed. They are requiring that the City obtain an As Built Permit
for the biogas burner installed in 2010 before the HSW project can be completed. Stanley
Consultants is performing the required engineering study to submit the permit application.

RECOMMENDATION/RATIONALE: Staff recommends approval of the air permit
assistance and study from Stanley Consultants for $15,600.

BACKGROUND:

1. Proposed contract

"I remember Muscatine for fts sunsets. I have never seen any

on either side of the ocean that equaled them" — Mark Twain
















